American Township Trustees

	May 28, 2020


The American Township Trustees met in regular session with the following members present:   Paul Basinger, Lynn Mohler, and Larry Vandemark.

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Vandemark to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of May 11, 2020.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Basinger to approve the warrants as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  Roll call, all yes.

Road Superintendent Holmes stated a few jobs need to be deleted from the Road Program due to increase cost relating to Covid-19. A total $55,813.98 will be cut from the budget with a new total for the $364,705.21. He would like new Resolution #052820 passed.

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Vandemark to adopt Resolution #052820 for the 2020 Road Program making the new total of $364,705.21. Roll call, all yes. 

Code Enforcement Brickner stated that a Property Maintenance/Tax Duplicate was made for 1739 Homeward. In addition, the Township Trash Cleanup Day is scheduled for June 6th Saturday 8am-12pm 

Chief Redick reported that maybe the Trustees look into a possible road study for Neely Rd. due to increased traffic coming from UNOH. The Trustees agree with the Chief and he will move forward with this. In addition, LEADS needs a TAK Officer for the township Police Department. The Chief would like to use someone from the Allen County Sheriff Department as the Village of Elida does at a rate of $20/hr not exceeding 4 hrs a month. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to hire someone from Allen County Sheriff’s Department at $20/hr depending approval by that department. Roll call, all yes. 

Chief Hadding reported the monthly call totals for the Fire Department. He also stated the department is finalizing the hiring of an additional firefighter in the next few weeks. Finally, he would like to see the addition of one or two medic units in the next 2 years. The reason for two instead of one is a $6000 price savings per unit if the Township goes with two. 

During discussion and prior to calling a roll call vote on the medic units, Trustee Basinger stated he would like to see the possibility of getting new engines instead new units. He felt it was the fiscal responsibility of the township to look into both options instead of buying two without any research. He motioned for this but because of no second it was defeated. The original motion was then called for role/vote.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to move forward with purchasing two medic units with one bought in fiscal year 2020 and one in fiscal year 2021. Roll call, Mr. Vandemark-Yes, Mr. Basinger- No, Mr. Mohler-Yes. 

Trustee Basinger requested to get the information from Chief Hadding for our two medic units that will be going out of service so he can look into the cost and possibility of engine replacement instead of new units. 

Trustee Mohler stated the possibility of opening up our township hall for rentals and discussion was had on when and how we go about reopening the hall. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to adjust payment amount and exclude refunds for use of Township Hall Rentals. The new amount will go from $160 to $200 per rental agreement. Roll call, all yes. 

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to adjourn.  Roll call, all yes.

Sincerely,

Brady Overholt, Fiscal Officer                                     Lynn Mohler, Chairman

